The College of New Jersey

Graduate Programs Advisory Council (GPAC)

Minutes of March 24, 2004
Present: Helene Anthony, Jean Graham, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda Leake, Lisa DeMarsico, Paul Stephens, Clifford Williams, Mark Woodford, Sandy Wright
Excused: Claire Lindberg

Mark Woodford called the meeting to order at 3:40 PM.

The minutes of February 11, 2004 were approved as corrected.

Announcements:

Lisa DeMarsico, Coordinator of Graduate Studies Services, was introduced to the committee.

Karen Hendershot resigned from the Office of Graduate Studies and Connie Schmidt-Kirman has joined the office to work on Global Programs, curricular issues, RTC, etc.
Dean’s Report

Dean Pasch was required to attend a conflicting meeting. No report in the dean’s absence.

Director’s Report:

Paul Stephens reviewed the present Application Check Report and the Enrollment Report (Spring 1995 to 2004) with the committee members. Brenda Leake inquired if we could have any current breakdown of enrollment figures to indicate gender/race/ethnicity, by program. 

Old Business:

Mark Woodford presented an email from Harlene Galen of the Department of Elementary and Early Childhood Education (EDEP), announcing that the department had approved a modification in the Master of Education: Early Childhood Education Specialization program. As stated in the proposal she forwarded to us, this specialization program holds the same admission requirements with the following modification: “If the candidate does not have Elementary Education certification, s/he must have evidence of successful completion of the appropriate Praxis examination.”
We moved the other 2 items to our next meeting:


-Technological Competence among Graduate Students


-Assessment of graduate assistantship definition, monetary compensation and 



Implications of on- and off-campus schedules

New Business:

At the request of the Steering Committee, the committee reviewed TCNJ’s governance document and the specific charge to GPAC.

Michele Tarter highlighted the governance document’s note about committee absences, raising a concern about our own committee and the lack of attendance we sometimes face.
Brenda Leake expressed the importance of our committee’s representation/visibility at CAP meetings, should any of our own items of business be on the agenda.

We reviewed the charge, discussed responses from the GPAC listserv, and made two proposed changes:
In the first sentence: “The GPAC makes recommendations to the Dean of Graduate Studies and/or the Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)…”
In the last sentence: “…serves, as the graduate appeals committee.”

We also discussed concerns of graduate program faculty about the TCNJ Bookstore. Mark Woodford will be sending a proposed email to our listserv for our review and feedback.

Brenda Leake also raised the issue of how many students it takes for a course to run in the graduate program, as compared to the undergraduate program. We considered if these numbers should be different, and she suggested that we be proactive about this and consider this for future discussion.

The Meeting adjourned at 4:35 PM.

Next Scheduled Meeting: April 14, 2004, 12:30-2:00 PM, in Social Sciences Building, Room 232.

Respectfully submitted by Michele Lise Tarter
